Lake Hopatcong Commission 
Jefferson Township to begin work on US EPA grant-funded projects
This spring, Jefferson Township Department of Public Works will begin work on three projects to improve the water quality in Lake Hopatcong.  Funding for the projects is through a U.S. EPA Targeted Watershed Grant awarded to the Lake Hopatcong Commission.
A Nutrient Separating Baffle Box by Suntree Technologies, Inc. will be installed at two locations in the Lake Forest section near the intersection of Yacht Club Drive/Harbor Drive and near the Brady Bridge by the corner of East Shore Drive/Benedict Drive.  The baffle box is designed to treat the stormwater flow and captures a wide variety of pollutants including total suspended solids (TSS), sediment, debris, organic material, hydrocarbons, and trash.   
The third project will retrofit an existing detention basin near the intersection of Edison Road/Espanong Road.   The retrofit will be designed to maximize the removal of pollutants from stormwater through settling and filtering through vegetation.

The structures will also be maintained by the DPW and the maintenance frequency will vary depending upon the pollutant load of the surrounding area.
Instead of hiring contractors, Jefferson Township employees will install and complete the projects.  The Township employees’ time spent on the projects will be tracked to apply to the in-kind match.   To receive federal grant funds, an in-kind match is mandatory.  Grant funds were used for the design phase and having the DPW complete the work will keep construction costs to a minimum.   This partnering approach sent a strong message to the U.S. EPA that Jefferson Township is committed to supporting the work of the Commission to protect and restore Lake Hopatcong.  Agencies are more likely to fund grant projects that use this type approach.
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Due to the Presidents’ Day Holiday, the next regular meeting of the Lake Hopatcong Commission is scheduled for Tuesday, February 17, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. at the Mount Arlington Municipal Building.  The new start time for all 2009 regular meetings is 7:00 p.m.  Please join us.
